
Climate Change & The New World Order

The UN and Vatican are pushing the climate change scam to help bring about
their new world order of global governance – no more God-given rights, only
government “privileges.”

Freemasonry, the Occult, and
Transgenderism

Christian J. Pinto discusses the dark spiritual forces behind the immoral
agenda in America, and how it relates to certain philosophies that are found
in the ancient mystery beliefs of Freemasonry, Rosicrucianism and the occult
groups that practice the ancient mystery religions.

Partial transcription of the podcast

Okay, praise the Lord you guys and welcome. I’m Chris Pinto. This is Noise of
Thunder Radio.

We have those who are in rebellion against God, flaunting their sin like
Sodom. And even with all these troubling things, we remember the Lord’s
promises to us. And one of my favorite promises is in Isaiah, chapter 46,
verses 3 and 4, where the Lord says,

Isaiah 46:3-4  Hearken unto me, O house of Jacob, and all the remnant of the
house of Israel, which are borne by me from the belly, which are carried from
the womb: And even to your old age I am he; and even to hoar hairs will I
carry you: I have made, and I will bear; even I will carry, and will deliver
you.
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We’ve got to consider how great things God has done for us through the gospel
of our Lord Jesus Christ. We’ve got to remember the great deliverances that
God has given us. This is the thing that encourages me to think about the
history of our ancestors, the history that we talk about in some of our films
like Lamp in the Dark, and also in the True Christian History of America.
We’re talking about how God delivered the saints one generation after another
after another.

When we read about the horrible things that have gone on in centuries past
with the Inquisition, with things like the St. Bartholomew’s Day Massacre, or
the Irish Massacre of 1641, or the Massacre of the Waldensians, etc. and many
other terrible things, forms of persecution, far, far worse than anything
we’ve suffered here in the Western world, at least in our lifetimes.

The Holocaust during World War II, of course, was a great, great atrocity. We
know that. But as Christians, I say to my fellow Christians, we’ve got to
remember, yes, there is often the mention of 6 million Jews. There is not
enough mention of the 5 million non-Jews who were mostly Christians in
Western Europe. It’s strange how in the churches, how Christianity does not
acknowledge the persecution of our fellow believers during World War II.

Part of the reason why they focus on promoting LGBT because they want to
sabotage America. And gays who know anything about history, know full well
that America has never been a country that promoted or even accepted their
behavior at all. We’ve always been against it, and Americans have been
resisting and fighting against the whole homosexual movement going all the
way back to (Alfred) Kinsey (who wrote Sexual Behavior in the Human Male
(1948) and Sexual Behavior in the Human Female (1953), also known as the
Kinsey Reports). All the way back to Kinsey where much of this began, where
really the groundwork for what we are seeing today was established.
Everything that you’re seeing right now with homosexuality, transgenderism,
the targeting of children, all of this has its point of origin in our
country, in our country with Kinsey.

Read the histories on this, the sodomites that are being described there were
an ancient transgender cult called the Gali. You go read about them online,
but they were a cult that worshipped a goddess and they were effectively
transgender. They were men who dressed up like women and put on the garments
of women and it signified them being transformed into the image of the
goddess that they worshipped. So this whole transgender cult, this is why we
have it in the scripture.

Why we have examples of warnings against this lifestyle and this behavior
while they claim that they’re progressing society. The reality is they are
moving our society in a retrograde manner. We’re moving backward toward pagan
behaviors that have been put aside by the Christian world for centuries.

If you go to Deuteronomy chapter 22 and verse 5, it says, quote, “The woman
shall not wear that which pertaineth unto a man, neither shall a man put on a
woman’s garment. For all that do so are abomination unto the Lord thy God.”
So God is clearly condemning this whole concept of transgenderism, which if
you study it going back to the ancient world is a pagan, very Luciferian,



very satanic idea.

And it goes to the heart of all of the ancient mystery religions in many
ways. If you study the ancient mysteries, in fact, one of the books that we
talked about when we did our Secret Mysteries of America’s beginning series
is the book, The Secret Teachings of all Ages by Manly P. Hall. There’s all
these different pictures or drawings and paintings and so on that are in the
book.

And one of them is called the consummation of the Magnum Opus and it’s a
Masonic poster. It shows an old sage wearing a robe and his long beard and so
on. And he’s looking at this container, like a glass container, and inside
the glass container are a man and a woman, a male and a female. And in
between the two of them is a stone. And that stone is undoubtedly the
philosopher’s stone or the universal stone. And you’ve got the woman touching
it on one side, the man touching it on the other. And this symbolizes the
whole idea that they have in paganism and the occult, that what happened in
the Garden of Eden is that man became divided within himself. That is how
they interpret the symbolism of Eve being drawn from Adam’s rib. This is what
creates the conflict in every person is this division of the male and the
female or the yin and the yang. You see the yin and the yang. It’s the same
same idea. They repeat this theme over and over and over again.

You find that throughout the architecture of Washington, DC. So you have the
male and the female, they come together and then they produce the divine
offspring, which is a perfected being. And it’s all symbolic and they repeat
this symbolism over and over and over again. But the consummation of the
magnum opus, the great work.

And you can find this on the website at gnosis.org. Obviously, these are
Gnostics, modern Gnostics, and all of this ultimately you can trace to
Gnosticism. They have an article there that’s called When the Two Become One,
the Gnostic Apostle Thomas Chapter 24. And they go on, there’s another
subheading, male and female, into a single one. So at one point, Jesus from
the Gospel of Thomas says, quote, “When you make the two into one and when
you make the inner as the outer and the upper as the lower, and when you make
the male and female into a single one, so that the male shall not be male and
the female shall not be female, then you will enter the kingdom.”

Then you enter their version of what they’re calling the kingdom of God,
presumably. Or perhaps they would say it was the kingdom of heaven or who
knows, maybe a combination of both, their version of what paradise is. And of
course, we believe fully that the so-called Gospel of Thomas is a false
gospel. We were warned about it by Irenaeus in the second century that the
Gnostics created false versions of the gospel and they corrupted the original
Gospels, typically by editing them, by omitting things, cutting things out of
them.

The whole idea that the male shall not be male, and the female shall not be
female, that’s pure Gnosticism. That is what I believe is ultimately behind
all of this stuff with transgenderism. This is the reason why it is important
to have at least some understanding of the workings of the secret groups,



especially groups like Freemasonry which is directly tied to all of
everything that we’re talking about here. Gnosticism is the point of origin
for the philosophies of Rosicrucianism and Freemasonry. That’s where much of
this can be traced.

For years when we were working on the Secret Mystery Series, there were those
in the Christian community, obviously, that were interested. But then there
were others who just waved it off as a conspiracy theory, even though many of
the churches, especially your Southern Baptist churches and churches across
America, are full of Freemasons, just full of them. And they’re often
pastors, they’re leaders, they’re elders and deacons in the churches, and
they’re not all necessarily bad fellows as it were. You know, they’re often
upstanding respectable members of the community. But if you talk to some of
them, and I’ve had this experience directly, I’ve talked about it before, I
attended a church out in California where much of the leadership was
Freemasons. And yes, they believed New Age, pagan doctrines, while going to
what was called a Christian church.

Part of what convinced me to pursue the research that I’ve done for more than
20 years now was that experience early on when I was yet a young believer.
And there are a lot of things I didn’t know back then, but I remember
encountering these guys and having discussions and debates with them, and
they were promoting things like reincarnation and the idea of many paths to
God and interfaith and so on. And at the time I didn’t understand why this
was the case. But then I came to realize all of this is part of the inner
workings of Freemasonic philosophy, Rosicrucianism, you can trace it all back
to ancient Gnosticism. This is the heresy that we’re being warned about
throughout the New Testament. That’s why it’s so important. That’s why it
matters. Yes, it is a biblical issue to discuss these things.

And I’ve said for years when we’re reading the Old Testament and we’re
reading about how Israel fell into idolatry and started worshiping idols over
and over again, and they would go out to the grove and there they had their
idols. The Scripture says clearly that the children of Israel did secretly
those things that were not right in the sight of God. And that is 2 Kings 17,
9. And the full verse says, And the children of Israel did secretly those
things that were not right against the Lord their God, and they built them
high places in all their cities from the tower of the Watchmen to the fenced
city.

Now, the high places were the places where they went to worship the idols.
They would worship them presumably up on some hill somewhere and then out in
the groves, the trees and that kind of thing. But they were secretly
involved. Why? Because it was a violation of the First Commandment. God says,
I am the Lord thy God, ye shall have no other gods before me. And Israel fell
into idolatry over and over and over again.

But how did it happen? It happened because you had secret groups working
behind the scenes. We’re reading about this over and over again. This is what
you’re reading about in Ezekiel chapter 8, secret society at work, worshiping
pagan gods, while still operating within the temple of God. And that’s what
we have here in America. We have secret groups at work in the churches. And



they have as their agenda a plan to radically transform Christianity, so-
called Christianity, into something else entirely. Something that will be
completely unbiblical. And it’s why I continually think about what happened
in the days of King Josiah when the Sodomites built up their houses along the
walls of the temple. That’s what it reminds me of.

So if we search the Scripture, we find that yes, there are warnings
concerning these things. And we’re told as believers that we are not supposed
to be ignorant of the wiles of the enemy, the wiles of the devil. And that’s
what this is, the deception of the enemy. And using sexual immorality to
entrap, to seduce, to undermine and to vex the people of God is a tactic that
we find over and over and over again in the Old Testament and the New. This
is what happened in the days of Balaam, the false prophet Balaam, where he
gave counsel to Balak to send in immoral women and seduce the men of Israel.

This is what we find in the book of Revelation when Jesus is talking about
Jezebel. He says to the church, I have somewhat against you, because you
suffer that woman Jezebel who calls yourself a prophetess to teach and to
seduce my servants. To commit fornication and to eat things sacrificed unto
idols. So idolatry and sexual immorality, those are very common weapons of
the devil.

We have these secret groups, the Freemasons, the Rosicrucians, you’ve got
Satanists, you’ve got Skull and Bonesmen, all of these groups at a certain
level are unified in their pagan occult philosophies and worldviews. There is
a strange unity to the ancient mystery community, where they all speak the
same language, even though they might be part of different groups and
organizations with different names. But ultimately, they are all aimed in the
same direction in terms of believing that their mystery wisdom is far
superior to Christianity. And they say, they believe Christianity is
arrogant. And they’ll openly tell you, they think Christianity is arrogant. I
know, because I sat down with these guys and interviewed them, that it’s
arrogant for Christianity to believe that it is the only true religion.

They want to embrace all the different religions, which they call wisdom
traditions. That’s what they call them. Buddhism, Hinduism, Islam, all wisdom
traditions. That’s how they choose to interpret them. But at the core of
their philosophy is this idea. I mean, this is what symbolized in the
Pythagorean theorem.

If you watch Riddles in Stone, we go over this in great detail, because they
repeat it over and over and over and over again. And what we’re seeing with
this transgender insanity is an expression of this that has never before
happened to my knowledge, not at this level in history. It’s happened in
terms of localized cults, like the Galilee in the ancient world and other
cults that took part in these things. But the global transgender movement is,
I mean, it’s, it is a bizarre, disturbing phenomenon that we’re watching
unfold in modern times. There is a whole occult philosophy behind this.

There’s a lot I didn’t include in the transcription. You can listen to the
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entire talk below.

Spiritual and Biblical Based Insights
Behind the Nashville School Shooting

On March 27, 2023, a mass school shooting occurred at The Covenant School, a
Presbyterian Church in America parochial elementary school in the Green Hills
neighborhood of Nashville, Tennessee. The shooter, Nashville resident 28 year
old Audrey Hale, had no previous criminal record before opening fire at The
Covenant School, killing three children and three adults. Hale identified as
a transgender man. Jonathan Cahn has some surprising insights behind the
shooting that that shooter herself may not have been aware of!

Transcript

I’m going to reveal a mystery behind what happened in the shooting at the
Christian school in Nashville, a stunning truth you’re never going to hear in
the news.

This is Jonathan Cahn. I’m not in the studio right now. I had no time but I
wanted to do it right here.

What happened in Nashville, that shooting at the Christian School was
horrifying. And though the target was Christian children and Christian adults
there wasn’t one single article in the mainstream media speaking of anti-
Christian hatred or violence. Why was that? Some of the media actually
appeared to be blaming Christians for the shooting since Christians are not
generally for transgenderism and the shooter was transgender. Many a media
outlet didn’t even mention that.

But months before this happened, a video game came out that was created by a
transgender video game designer encouraging virtual violence and killing
against those who were not in favor of surgical altering. In the game they
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are to be killed, including a virtual minister.

And before the massacre happened a transgender activist planned a Day of
Vengeance, a trans-day of vengeance was planned.

The Bible speaks of spirits. In Hebrew they’re called the “shadim“.
Translated into Greek it became the word “daimonia”. We get the word demon
from it, demonic. Shadim means the destroyer, those who bring death. When
they possess a person, they seek to remove the individual from his or her
nature and purpose, whether that means their humanity, their gender, their
sexuality, their personhood. That’s how they begin destroying him or her.

The possessed person becomes a danger to others and to himself or herself,
harming others, harming themselves. The Bible says that the shadim or the
daimonia, the demonic spirits, were behind the gods of the ancient world. Two
thousand years ago the gods were cast out of Western civilization by the
power of Jesus. But behind the gods are spirits, and Jesus gave a warning,
which can be translated into modern terms to America and to the world as
this: Any culture, any nation, any civilization that’s been delivered of
these spirits or gods, if it should ever turn away from God, these spirits,
these gods, the demonic entities, will come back to repossess it, repossess
the culture, repossess the people.

America has cast out God. Now we are witnessing the taking over of our
culture by these spirits. That’s why what we’re watching is so irrational.
That’s why it’s so demonic.

When I wrote “The Return of the Gods”, I wrote these words. I said if the
gods or spirits that were cast out with the coming of Christianity returned,
would they not come back with a vengeance? And would not their vengeance be
focused on those who cast them out? Well, who cast them out? Christians did.
So these returning spirits, demonic spirits, will turn their vengeance, their
fury, against Christians.

Now, think of what happened in Nashville to those Christian children and
adults. I wrote of the plans of demonic spirits to attack Christians in “The
Return of the Gods”. It came out in September 2022. Seven months later the
attack took place in the Christian school in Nashville.

Now when I wrote the book, I revealed three central gods or spirits that are
now taking possession of America and the West. I call them the Dark Trinity
in “The Return of the Gods”, spirits that lie behind everything what’s
happening, what’s happening to your children. One of them was called the
Enchantress in the book. I reveal that ancient inscriptions concerning this
goddess. It says that she turns a man into a woman, and a woman into a man.
This is the god or the spirit that alters gender, transitions man into woman,
transitions woman into man.

The inscription also reveals that the god, she’s the god of parades that
celebrate the bending of gender. And she especially possessed a culture in
one month. Which month? The month of June from ancient times. She was the
goddess of pride and she possessed June.



She had a priesthood called the Asinu or the Kalu. They were men who dressed
up and acted as women. Some of them were surgically transitioned with organs
cut off. One of the ancient transcriptions I put in the book describes the
transition, men dancing in front of the goddess carrying scalpels as if to
celebrate their transition.

The spirit is taking over our culture and our children as I speak. It’s not
about the people, it’s about the spirit behind them. The spirits are as much
against those whom they possess and use, as the ones who oppose them.

The word “shadim” means Destroyer. These spirits bring destruction. They’re
always after the children from ancient times to now, whether killing babies
in the womb, or outside of the womb. They target children and they target
Christians. Now Christian children are all the more in their cross-hairs of
the goddess and of the spirits.

The goddess took possession of her priesthood. So the men who appeared as
women and the women who appeared as men were possessed by the goddess. But
Jesus warned that when the spirits come back, they come back worse. So now
that same spirit that bends gender is seeking to possess an entire generation
of children, to confuse them to start transitioning them, to surgically
remove their organs. How could we do that to them? What could possess
somebody to do that? A spirit could possess them.

The trans-woman shooter was one of the confused souls of this generation.
Now, could there have been an actual demonic possession behind what happened
at that Christian school? And could there have been an actual sign that what
happened really was from the spiritual realm behind the news?

In the gospel account of the demoniac or the demonically possessed man, it
goes like this: Since they came to the other side, the disciples with Jesus,
of the Sea of Galilee into the region of the Gerasenes, when he got out of
the boat immediately a man from the tombs with an unclean spirit met him. He
was living among the tombs and nobody was able to bind him anymore not even
with a chain or with shackles. The chains have been torn apart by him and the
shackles were broken into pieces and nobody was strong enough to subdue him.
Constantly night and day he was screaming among the tombs and in the
mountains cutting himself with stones. He dwelt in the tombs. The tombs would
have been caves in the rocks. They were hollows, hollowed out space. He dwelt
in the hollow. In Matthew’s account it says the demon possessed man was so
fierce that nobody could pass that way. He terrorized the people of the town.
He presented a danger of physical harm, and he harmed himself by cutting his
body.

So the shooter at the Christian school sought to bring destruction to others
and then to herself. She wrote a note saying, “I plan to die this day.” The
demonic spirits bring destruction. The demoniac or the demon-possessed man
dwelt in the caves, the tombs, the hollows. The demon-possessed person dwelt
in the hollows.

The one who killed the Christians that day was named Audrey Hale. What does
Hale mean? Her name means “the one who dwells in the hollows,” the killer’s
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name. The Bible reveals the demon possessed dwell in the hollows. The name of
the killer actually means the one who dwells in the hollows.

Could there be even more signs of a dark mystery taking place in the
spiritual realm that you’re never going to hear on the news? In the Book of
Revelation it is revealed that the number of the Beast, the Antichrist, is
666. I’m sure you’ve heard of it. You see it in movies like The Omen about
demonically satanic possessed people. Six six six. The number six is linked
to man. Man was created on the sixth day in the form of three six six six,
the number of gods. So six appears as three. It’s man as god, the Beast. the
Antichrist.

How many people died how many Christians were killed by this woman named
Hale, the one who dwelt in the hollows? She killed six people. She killed
three adults. How old were they? One was 60, the other 61, the other 60, six,
six, six, they’re all just about 60. Did she know that? I’m sure she didn’t,
but the spirits do.

Six six six, the Mark of the Beast, the number of Satan. As in one who is
possessed by a demonic spirit, the killer had no idea but the spirits that
possessed, had an idea.

In the worship of Satan, signs and numbers are often inverted as in up turned
upside down, as the enemy is an inverter. How many children were killed? That
was the adults, 666. How many children were killed? Three. What were their
ages? Nine, nine, nine. What happens if you turn it upside down? Six, six,
six. Nine, nine, nine, is the inversion of 666. So three adults, 666, three
children, the inverted six, six, six. The shooter had no idea, the spirits
did.

The changes that are taking place in our nation and western civilization and
the world are not natural, they’re not rational. They’re part of a mystery in
the realm of the spirit. And they’re not just possessing troubled
individuals, they’re possessing celebrities, pop stars, organizations,
institutions, media, school systems, government, leaders, cultures, our
culture. And for you who are a follower of God, you who are a Christian,
you’re a true believer, be warned, they’re after you. And even if you’re not,
if you’re created in the image of God, they’re after you. They are affecting
everyone, every one of you watching this right now. You’re dealing with it in
one form or another, whether you know it or you don’t. They’re after you.
You’re a target.

That’s why I wrote “The Return of the Gods”, to reveal, and to arm those who
would be armed for what’s coming. There’s only one power and force that’s
able to overcome these things. It’s the power of God, the presence of Yeshua
Jesus the Redeemer, and that’s why you need him in your life. We war not
against flesh and blood, it says, but against powers, principalities, rulers
spiritual forces in high places. God is greater. Make sure you’re right with
Him, make sure He’s in your life, make sure you received Him for real, make
sure you’re born again, you’re saved.

If you don’t want to miss the messages that are going to come forth from this



site in the future, make sure you press subscribe. And until next time, this
is Jonathan Cahn saying be strong in the power of His might. Shalom.

(End of transcript)
My friend Dr. John Gideon Hartnett first posted this article on his Bible
Science Forum website and asked me transcribe the YouTube video by Jonathan
Cahn. The transcription contains Dr. Hartnett’s edits which I certainly
appreciated! He’s the one who found confirmation on the meaning of Audrey
Hale’s surname of, “one who lives in the hollow.” For more information about
this subject, see what John Gideon Hartnett has further to say about it from
his article, Why Are Demons Manifesting Now?

Winning the Cultural War

This is a moving speech Charlton Heston gave to academia, the Harvard Law
School, 24 years ago at the time of this post. Back then, “transgender”
wasn’t even a word. It used to be called “transsexual.” The Devil’s people
had to change it to transgender in order to promote the lie that gender is a
“social construct.”

Sad to say, Mr. Heston’s advice to the academic world was not followed.
According to Jordan Peterson, Woke ideology originated in the universities.
And who planted those seeds of evil ideologies? Without a doubt it was Satan
and his people.

I’ve read this speech many times and am always moved emotionally when I read
it. I thought I had posted it on this website years ago, but I can’t find it
which is why I’m posting it now.

“Winning The Cultural War”

Charlton Heston; February 16, 1999
Harvard Law School Forum
February 16, 1999
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I remember my son when he was five, explaining to his kindergarten class what
his father did for a living. ‘My Daddy,’ he said, ‘pretends to be people.’
There have been quite a few of them. Prophets from the Old and New
Testaments, a couple of Christian saints, generals of various nationalities
and different centuries, several kings, three American presidents, a French
cardinal and two geniuses, including Michelangelo.

If you want the ceiling re-painted I’ll do my best. There always seem to be a
lot of different fellows up here. I’m never sure which one of them gets to
talk. Right now, I guess I’m the guy.

As I pondered our visit tonight it struck me: if my Creator gave me the gift
to connect you with the hearts and minds of those great men, then I want to
use that same gift now to re-connect you with your own sense of liberty …
your own freedom of thought … your own compass for what is right.

Dedicating the memorial at Gettysburg, Abraham Lincoln said of America, ‘We
are now engaged in a great Civil War, testing whether this nation or any
nation so conceived and so dedicated can long endure.’

Those words are true again. I believe that we are again engaged in a great
civil war, a cultural war that’s about to hijack your birthright to think and
say what resides in your heart. I fear you no longer trust the pulsing
lifeblood of liberty inside you … the stuff that made this country rise from
wilderness into the miracle that it is.

Let me back up. About a year ago I became president of the National Rifle
Association, which protects the right to keep and bear arms. I ran for
office, I was elected, and now I serve … I serve as a moving target for the
media who’ve called me everything from ‘ridiculous’ and ‘duped’ to a ‘brain-
injured, senile, crazy old man’. I know … I’m pretty old … but I sure thank
the Lord ain’t senile.

As I have stood in the crosshairs of those who target Second Amendment
freedoms, I’ve realized that firearms are not the only issue. No, it’s much,
much bigger than that. I’ve come to understand that a cultural war is raging
across our land, in which, with Orwellian fervor, certain acceptable thoughts
and speech are mandated.

For example, I marched for civil rights with Dr. King in 1963 -– long before
Hollywood found it fashionable. But when I told an audience last year that
white pride is just as valid as black pride or red pride or anyone else’s
pride, they called me a racist.

I’ve worked with brilliantly talented homosexuals all my life. But when I
told an audience that gay rights should extend no further than your rights or
my rights, I was called a homophobe.

I served in World War II against the Axis powers. But during a speech, when I
drew an analogy between singling out innocent Jews and singling out innocent
gun owners, I was called an anti-Semite.

Everyone I know knows I would never raise a closed fist against my country.



But when I asked an audience to oppose this cultural persecution, I was
compared to Timothy McVeigh.

From Time magazine to friends and colleagues, they’re essentially saying,
‘Chuck, how dare you speak your mind. You are using language not authorized
for public consumption!’

But I am not afraid. If Americans believed in political correctness, we’d
still be King George’s boys-subjects bound to the British crown.

In his book, ‘The End of Sanity,’ Martin Gross writes that ‘blatantly
irrational behavior is rapidly being established as the norm in almost every
area of human endeavor. There seem to be new customs, new rules, new anti-
intellectual theories regularly foisted on us from every direction.
Underneath, the nation is roiling. Americans know something, without a name
is undermining the nation, turning the mind mushy when it comes to separating
truth from falsehood and right from wrong. And they don’t like it.’

Let me read a few examples. At Antioch college in Ohio, young men seeking
intimacy with a coed must get verbal permission at each step of the process
from kissing to petting to final copulation … all clearly spelled out in a
printed college directive.

In New Jersey, despite the death of several patients nationwide who had been
infected by dentists who had concealed their AIDS — the state commissioner
announced that health providers who are HIV-positive need not … need not …
tell their patients that they are infected.

At William and Mary, students tried to change the name of the school team
‘The Tribe’ because it was supposedly insulting to local Indians, only to
learn that authentic Virginia chiefs truly like the name.

In San Francisco, city fathers passed an ordinance protecting the rights of
transvestites to cross-dress on the job, and for transsexuals to have
separate toilet facilities while undergoing sex change surgery.

In New York City, kids who don’t speak a word of Spanish have been placed in
bilingual classes to learn their three R’s in Spanish solely because their
last names sound Hispanic.

At the University of Pennsylvania, in a state where thousands died at
Gettysburg opposing slavery, the president of that college officially set up
segregated dormitory space for black students.

Yeah, I know … that’s out of bounds now. Dr. King said ‘Negroes.’ Jimmy
Baldwin and most of us on the March said ‘black.’ But it’s a no-no now.

For me, hyphenated identities are awkward … particularly ‘Native-American.’
I’m a Native American, for God’s sake. I also happen to be a blood-initiated
brother of the Miniconjou Sioux. On my wife’s side, my grandson is a
thirteenth generation Native American … with a capital letter on ‘American.’

Finally, just last month … David Howard, head of the Washington D.C. Office



of Public Advocate, used the word ‘niggardly’ while talking to colleagues
about budgetary matters. Of course, ‘niggardly’ means stingy or scanty. But
within days Howard was forced to publicly apologize and resign.

As columnist Tony Snow wrote: ‘David Howard got fired because some people in
public employ were morons who (a) didn’t know the meaning of niggardly,’ (b)
didn’t know how to use a dictionary to discover the meaning, and (c) actually
demanded that he apologize for their ignorance.’

What does all of this mean? It means that telling us what to think has
evolved into telling us what to say, so telling us what to do can’t be far
behind. Before you claim to be a champion of free thought, tell me: Why did
political correctness originate on America’s campuses? And why do you
continue to tolerate it? Why do you, who’re supposed to debate ideas,
surrender to their suppression?

Let’s be honest. Who here thinks your professors can say what they really
believe? It scares me to death, and should scare you too, that the
superstition of political correctness rules the halls of reason.

You are the best and the brightest. You, here in the fertile cradle of
American academia, here in the castle of learning on the Charles River, you
are the cream. But I submit that you, and your counterparts across the land,
are the most socially conformed and politically silenced generation since
Concord Bridge.

And as long as you validate that … and abide it … you are-by your
grandfathers’ standards-cowards. Here’s another example. Right now at more
than one major university, Second Amendment scholars and researchers are
being told to shut up about their findings or they’ll lose their jobs. Why?
Because their research findings would undermine big-city mayor’s pending
lawsuits that seek to extort hundreds of millions of dollars from firearm
manufacturers.

I don’t care what you think about guns. But if you are not shocked at that, I
am shocked at you. Who will guard the raw material of unfettered ideas, if
not you? Who will defend the core value of academia, if you supposed soldiers
of free thought and expression lay down your arms and plead, ‘Don’t shoot
me.’

If you talk about race, it does not make you a racist. If you see
distinctions between the genders, it does not make you a sexist. If you think
critically about a denomination, it does not make you anti-religion. If you
accept but don’t celebrate homosexuality, it does not make you a homophobe.

Don’t let America’s universities continue to serve as incubators for this
rampant epidemic of new McCarthyism. But what can you do? How can anyone
prevail against such pervasive social subjugation?

The answer’s been here all along. I learned it 36 years ago, on the steps of
the Lincoln Memorial in Washington D.C., standing with Dr. Martin Luther King
and two hundred thousand people.



You simply … disobey. Peaceably, yes. Respectfully, of course. Nonviolently,
absolutely. But when told how to think or what to say or how to behave, we
don’t. We disobey social protocol that stifles and stigmatizes personal
freedom.

I learned the awesome power of disobedience from Dr. King … who learned it
from Gandhi, and Thoreau, and Jesus, and every other great man who led those
in the right against those with the might.

Disobedience is in our DNA. We feel innate kinship with that Disobedient
spirit that tossed tea into Boston Harbor, that sent Thoreau to jail, that
refused to sit in the back of the bus, that protested a war in Viet Nam.

In that same spirit, I am asking you to disavow cultural correctness with
massive disobedience of rogue authority, social directives and onerous law
that weaken personal freedom.

But be careful … it hurts. Disobedience demands that you put yourself at
risk. Dr. King stood on lots of balconies. You must be willing to be
humiliated … to endure the modern-day equivalent of the police dogs at
Montgomery and the water Cannons at Selma. You must be willing to experience
discomfort. I’m not Complaining, but my own decades of social activism have
taken their toll on me. Let me tell you a story.

A few years back I heard about a rapper named Ice-T who was selling a CD
called ‘Cop Killer’ celebrating ambushing and murdering police officers. It
was being marketed by none other than Time/Warner, the biggest entertainment
conglomerate in the world. Police across the country were outraged.
Rightfully so-at least one had been murdered. But Time/Warner was
stonewalling because the CD was a cash cow for them, and the media were
tiptoeing around it because the rapper was black. I heard Time/Warner had a
stockholders meeting scheduled in Beverly Hills. I owned some shares at the
time, so I decided to attend.

What I did there was against the advice of my family and colleagues. I asked
for the floor. To a hushed room of a thousand average American stockholders,
I simply read the full lyrics of ‘Cop Killer’-every vicious, vulgar,
instructional word.

I GOT MY 12 GAUGE SAWED OFF I GOT MY HEADLIGHTS TURNED OFF I’m ABOUT TO BUST
SOME SHOTS OFF I’m ABOUT TO DUST SOME COPS OFF…

It got worse, a lot worse. I won’t read the rest of it to you. But trust me,
the room was a sea of shocked, frozen, blanched faces. The Time/Warner
executives squirmed in their chairs and stared at their shoes. They hated me
for that. Then I delivered another volley of sick lyric brimming with racist
filth, where Ice-T fantasizes about sodomizing two 12-year old nieces Of Al
and Tipper Gore. SHE PUSHED HER BUTT AGAINST MY ….’

Well, I won’t do to you here what I did to them. Let’s just say I left the
room in echoing silence. When I read the lyrics to the waiting press corps,
one of them said ‘We can’t print that.’ ‘I know,’ I replied, ‘but Time/Warner



ís selling it.’

Two months later, Time/Warner terminated Ice-T’s contract. I’ll never be
offered another film by Warners, or get a good review from Time magazine. But
disobedience means you must be willing to act, not just talk.

When a mugger sues his elderly victim for defending herself … jam the
switchboard of the district attorney’s office. When your university is
pressured to lower standards until 80% of the students graduate with honors …
choke the halls of the board of regents. When an 8-year-old boy pecks a
girl’s cheek on the playground and gets hauled into court for sexual
harassment … march on that school and block its doorways. When someone you
elected is seduced by political power and betrays you … petition them, oust
them, banish them. When Time magazine’s cover portrays millennium nuts as
deranged, crazy Christians holding a cross as it did last month … boycott
their magazine and the products it advertises.

So that this nation may long endure, I urge you to follow in the hallowed
footsteps of the great disobediences of history that freed exiles, founded
religions, defeated tyrants, and yes, in the hands of an aroused rabble in
arms and a few great men, by God’s grace, built this country.

If Dr. King were here, I think he would agree.

Thank you.

The Evil Source of Transgenderism:
Satan

The satanic origin of transgenderism. Encouragement to be vocal to denounce
it as anti-God, anti-Christ, and anti-science!
Deuteronomy 22:5 — The woman shall not wear that which pertaineth unto a man,
neither shall a man put on a woman’s garment: for all that do so are
abomination unto the LORD thy God

https://www.jamesjpn.net/basic-bible/the-evil-source-of-transgenderism-satan/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/basic-bible/the-evil-source-of-transgenderism-satan/


The Evil Agenda Behind the Transgender
Movement

Two billionaires Pritzker and Rothblatt are behind the promotion of
transgenderism. If they can confuse a child about gender before he or she
hits puberty, it means greater financial gains for them. Because both men
have a stake in the trans-medical industrial complex, if they can confuse
children when they are very young (elementary school age), they can profit
off puberty blockers in addition to life-long hormone treatments and
countless surgeries at the gender clinics they’re invested in.

Testimonial of a Transgender Who
Transitioned Back

Walt Heyer shares his story of becoming a woman for 8 years before de-
transitioning. Now, he is determined to help others who regret becoming
trans.

https://www.jamesjpn.net/health/the-evil-agenda-behind-the-transgender-movement/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/health/the-evil-agenda-behind-the-transgender-movement/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/testimonials/testimonial-of-a-transgender-who-transitioned-back/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/testimonials/testimonial-of-a-transgender-who-transitioned-back/


LGBTQ Activists Attacking the Truth of
Genesis 1:27

So God created man in his own image, in the image of God created he him; male
and female created he them.- Genesis 1:27

I first found this article in 2016 and got the first few paragraphs from it.
Unfortunately the original article is not longer on line.

What you may have been suspecting has been confirmed. LGBTQ activists’ end
goal is not ruling over the bathroom. It’s obliterating the family. Riki
Wilchins, a famous transsexual who recently wrote a piece in the gay
publication The Advocate, revealed that many conservatives and even LGBT
activists are missing the forest for the trees.

“We’ll Win the Bathroom Battle When the Binary Burns,” Wilchins says the real
goal is to kill the notion of male and female altogether. The “binary” refers
to gender distinction, and getting rid of the “heterobinary structure” is the
goal. Wilchins writes that the fact that we are arguing over male and female
facilities is proof that we still have far to go–that there should be no
gender distinctions in general.

In fact, Wilchins points to an emerging group of people who don’t want to
affiliate as any gender. Life Site News explains, “’Non-binary’ people don’t
identify as male or female and they often want to be referred to as ‘they’ or
‘hir’ or ‘zer.’ So the fact that there are even intimate facilities that
reflect the “binary” truth about gender should change, Wilchins wrote.”

If you are confused, you are not alone. But beneath all of the titles and
non-titles, the insidious plan is the destruction of the family, reveals
Stella Morabito, senior contributor to The Federalist.

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-end-goal-of-the-bathroom-battle-an-attack-on-genesis-127/
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-end-goal-of-the-bathroom-battle-an-attack-on-genesis-127/
https://www.lifesitenews.com/news/bathrooms-are-just-the-beginning-a-scary-look-into-the-trans-movements-end

